December 17, 2005

Grant Dixton 
Associate Counsel to the President
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
Washington, DC 20500
Dear Grant Dixton, 

On September 28, 2005 you sent a letter to the Onion Newspaper demanding that they remove an image of the Presidential seal from their web page which is at:

         http://www.theonion.com/content/node/40121
This is a request per the Freedom of Information Act of 1966 for you to give me a copy of the letter you sent the Onion. If for some reason the White House doesn’t have to honor this Freedom of Information Request can you send me the reason you don’t have to honor the request.
Thanks

Mike Ross

********************
*********************
Ps – the letter said:

September 28, 2005 

To whom it may concern: 

It has come to my attention that The Onion is using the Presidential Seal on its website http://www.theonion.com/content/node/40121 

I write to inform you that use of the Presidential Seal is governed by Section 713 of Title 18, United States Code and Executive Order 11649. In accordance with these authorities, the Presidential Seal is not to be used in connection with commercial ventures or products in any that suggests Presidential support or endorsement. While certain exceptions are applicable to these policies, an organization must seek approval from the Office of Counsel to the President. We have no record of your company seeking such approval. 

Therefore, please remove the Presidential Seal from the website immediately. 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

Grant Dixton 
Associate Counsel to the President

